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LYNCHBURG REGION AACA 
MEETING MINUTES:  August 26, 2019 

President Charles Thaxton called 
meeting to order at 6:30.  He led 
the members in the Pledge of 
Allegiance and a moment of 
silence. 

He asked for new members and 
quests. There were no new 
members but Club recognized a 
visitor, Moe Hall, the grandson of 
Ron and Linda Timmons. Moe is a 
12 year old car enthusiast. 

Sunshine Report was given by Liz 
Williams.  Liz announced Jack 
Shield’s wife, Margarite, passed 
away.  They were old members of 
the Club. Also Ron Blalock 
announced Joyce was having 
more medical problems. 

The secretary’s report as 
published in the H&S and on line 
was approved as published. 

Ron Blalock gave the Treasurer’s 
report and it was approved as 
given. Ron will send a check to 
Boonsboro United Methodist 
Church. 

New Business: 
A Veterans Appreciation Cookout 
Sponsored by Diuguid Funeral 
Service  will be held on Saturday 
the 28th from 11:30 until 2:30 at 
the American Legion Building Post 
16 on 1301 Greenview Dr. This 
event is open to all Veterans, 

Active Duty Military Members, and 
Immediate Family Members are 
invited to attend. 
 
August Activities: 
The Car Show at the Boonsboro 
United Methodist Church on 
Saturday the 17th was a Huge 
Success not only for the church 
but the club. We had About 13 
Club members and About 9 Cars. 
Thanks to Reggie and his son and 
son in law for helping to park all of 
the cars and reserving the shady 
spot. Just as a side note yours 
truly and Patty won the trophy for 
Best in show. Surprise, Surprise. 
 
September Activities: 

The trip up to Sink Spangler 
Museum in Bonsack was 
scheduled on September the 21st 
but there is a conflict with the date 
and we will be moving the tour to 
Saturday September the 28th. As it 
stands now we will meet in the 
Bedford Walmart Parking lot at 
9:30 and arrive in Bonsack by 
10:30. We will stay there until 
about 12:30 and go eat some 
lunch at a place to be determined.  

Charles also received a flyer about 
a Cruise in in Bedford at Smith 
Fariss Shop on Four Seasons Dr. 
This will be on Saturday 
September 14thfrom 1 until 5. 
There is a $15 donation for the 
Bedford Fire Department per 
vehicle. 



There is a cruise in on Saturday 
the 21st at LU by Fire on the 
Mountain car club that starts at 4 
and goes until dark.  

Old business: 
The Car show at the James River 
Visitors Center on the parkway 
was a great success. There was a 
great attendance we had 6 cars 
and 12 people. Dr. Blackburn 
brought his 1912 T model and 
Greg, Reggie’s Son in Law, gave 
rides up and down the park way. I 
think everyone had a good time.   

Other Business: 

Just as a quick note, Linda and I will be 
taking the Packard to the Virginia 
Festival of the Wheel in Charlottesville, 
VA on Sunday, September 1, 2019 at 
the Boars head Inn & Resort. All the 
money will go to UVA’s Cancer Center. 

The 50/50 drawing winner was Barbara 
Taylor. She donated her winnings back 
to the club. 

Auction held by Otto Vallastro. 

There was a motion to adjorn at 7:15 
pm. 

NEXT MEETING DATE WILL BE 
SEPTEMBER 30 AT CHARLEYS. 

Very Sad News 

Subsequent to the meeting, our 
member Bob Luckhard passed away. 
Watch for news about a memorial 
service in the Lynchburg News & 
Advance. 




